FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Contact: Garth Bowen, Co-Chair, Iowa Health Buyers Alliance Board, United Steel Workers (USW) International Union, 319-396-5759, paceia@aol.com or Paul Pietzsch, President, Health Policy Corporation of Iowa, 515-252-2530, Pietzsch@hpci.org. 
NOTE: Today (September 24) you are expected to receive information from the Leapfrog Group regarding the naming of the nation’s Top Hospitals (26 hospitals and seven children’s hospitals) for 2008. Some 1,220 U.S. hospitals chose to participate in The Leapfrog Group survey and disclosed quality and patient safety information. This release shares the names of the Iowa hospitals that made the commitment to public reporting by participating.
Nine Greater Iowa Hospitals Share Quality and Patient Safety Information
Des Moines – Nine of 41 invited hospitals serving Iowans participated in the 2008 survey of The Leapfrog Group, a national voluntary organization dedicated to triggering “giant leaps” forward in safety, quality, and affordability in health care.

Participating hospitals include St. Luke’s Medical Center in Cedar Rapids, Genesis Medical Center in Davenport, Knoxville Hospital and Clinics in Knoxville, and Alegent Health Mercy in Council Bluffs. Five Omaha hospitals that took part are Alegent Health Lakeside, Alegent Health Mercy, Creighton University Medical Center, Immanual Medical Center, and Children’s Hospital.

“The Iowa Health Buyers Alliance and Health Policy Corporation of Iowa thank these hospitals for embracing this opportunity to assure Iowa patients and payers of their high standards by the disclosure of their information,” says Garth Bowen, co-chair of the Iowa Health Buyers Alliance (IHBA) and staff representative for the United Steel Workers (USW) International Union. Bowen noted that the reporting of quality information has been shown to lead to improvements, which in turn help to moderate the increasing cost of care.

These hospitals were part of the 1,220 facilities—representing 38 percent of all U.S. hospital beds—that responded to invitations to provide information. Only 26 hospitals and seven children’s hospitals made the nation’s Top Hospitals list in 2008 for implementing The Leapfrog Group hospital quality and safety practices.

According to Bowen, IHBA and the HPCI will continue to invite hospitals serving Iowans to participate and self-report information that helps consumers make informed health care decisions. 
The scores of the participating hospitals serving Iowans will be included in the Iowa Heart Centers Scorecard and Consumer Health Care Guide to be distributed in October by the Iowa Health Buyers Alliance (IHBA). Any invited hospital that chose not to provide information to The Leapfrog Group survey will be shown as “refused to disclose” on the Leapfrog Group national website and in the IHBA publication.
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